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Our ref: EN10131 
Your ref: EN10131 
 
The Planning Inspectorate  
Environmental Services 
Central Operations 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol, BS1 6PN 
 
Via email: 
gateburtonsolar@planninginspectorate.gov.uk  
 
 

 
Catherine Townend  
Spatial Planner  
Midlands Operations Directorate 
National Highways 
The Cube  
199 Wharfside Street  
Birmingham  
B1 1RN  
 
Tel:  
 
05 December 2023 
 

Dear Sir or Madam,  
 
Planning Act 2008 – section 89; and The Infrastructure Planning 
(Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 – Rule 17 
Application by Gate Burton Energy Park Ltd for an Order Granting 
Development Consent for the Gate Burton Energy Park – request for further 
information  
 
Thank you for your letter of 4 December 2023 requesting further comments in relation to 
the above-mentioned DCO application.  
 
We note that interested parties have been asked if they have any comments on the 
potential effect of changes in the November 2023 versions of the revised draft Energy 
National Policy Statements on matters related to their case in respect to this application, 
compared to the March 2023 versions of the Energy National Policy Statements.  
 
National Highways can confirm that the updated policy statements do not alter our 
position in relation to this DCO application and we have no further comments to make in 
relation to these policy statements.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 

Catherine Townend  
Midlands Operations Directorate 
Email: @nationalhighways.co.uk 

mailto:gateburtonsolar@planninginspectorate.gov.uk



